Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam







Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

May News

Dear Praying Friends:

"Great is our Lord, and of great power; his understanding is infinite" (Psalm 147:5). When I was a child growing up in the public school system, we used to say as a prayer, "God is great, God is good, let us thank Him for our food." What a great truth to pray. It is also a great truth by which to live. The fact that God is great in understanding should comfort our hearts. He knows everything we are facing and will <u>ever</u> face. Praise the Lord for His greatness.

Since we last wrote, we have begun the Primary Youth Group on Thursday nights. We began with eleven children of which only one comes to church regularly. The next week we had nine children with three first time visitors. Please pray for these children's salvations and for opportunities to reach the families.

Pastor Shellabear, former pastor of Christian Baptist Church in Townsville, has moved to Nowra in New South Wales. Most of the folks that attended that church now attend Grace. Please pray that folks will get along and that we will work together to reach Townsville for Christ.

In family news, Clarisse turns one the fifteenth of May and Becca and I celebrate our five-year anniversary on the sixteenth. Also, Clarisse's surgery went well. We have a follow up appointment with the specialist later on this month. Thank you to all who prayed for us during this time..

We forgot to put our new address in our last prayer letter. We are sorry for any inconvenience. We have settled in pretty well, and the new house is convenient in its location. Our address is:

PO Box 18

Aitkenvale BC

Queensland 4814

AUSTRALIA

Thank you for your love and prayers. We are praying for you as well.

Love,

Kelly, Becca, and Clarisse Gilliam

"... the harvest truly is plenteous, but the labourers are few; Pray ye the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth labourers into his harvest." —